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CAMPAIGN SIGNS AND  
STATE HIGHWAY RIGHT-OF-WAY

Refer to Arizona Revised Statutes (A.R.S.) §28-7044, A.R.S. §28-7053, and Arizona Administrative Code (AAC) R17-3-502. 

The Arizona Department of Transportation (ADOT) 
is seeking cooperation regarding placement of 
campaign signs by candidates or those supporting 
their campaigns.  
 
   �Placement of campaign signs in the 

right-of-way along state highways is 
not allowed.

RIGHT-OF-WAY DEFINED

The right-of-way is the roadway itself, plus the property of 
either side of the highway, including interchange ramps and 
bridges that are owned and maintained by the State. (See 
photos, right)

REMOVAL  

If ADOT district maintenance personnel remove a campaign 
sign from the State’s right-of-way, the sign may be retrieved 
from the appropriate highway maintenance yard. If you 
have any questions about the state highway right-of-way 
boundaries or need to retrieve a sign removed by ADOT 
personnel, contact the appropriate district office: 

u Central District.......................................... 602.712.6664

u Northcentral District.................................  928.774.1491

u Northeast District ..................................... 928.524.5400

u Northwest District ..................................... 928.777.5861

u Southcentral District................................. 520.388.4200

u Southeast District ......................................928.432.4902

u Southwest District ....................................  928.317.2100

MORE INFORMATION
You also may want to consult with local jurisdictions 
concerning local sign placement ordinances.

If you have any additional questions or need assistance 
regarding this matter, please contact ADOT Government 
Relations at MGovRelations@azdot.gov


